
 

 

 
 

Notice of Public Hearing and Submission of the Town of Provincetown’s Municipal Harbor Plan 
Amendment for Secretarial Approval Pursuant to 301 CMR 23.00. 

 
In accordance with applicable regulations at 301 CMR 23.00, public notice is hereby given of the 
submission of the Town of Provincetown’s Municipal Harbor Plan Amendment for approval by the 
Secretary of the Executive Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs. The Executive Office of 
Energy and Environmental Affairs and its Office of Coastal Zone Management will conduct a 
public hearing on the Municipal Harbor Plan Amendment on September 12, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. The 
hearing will be held at: 
 

Judge Welsh Room 
Town Hall 

260 Commercial Street 
Provincetown, MA 02657 

 
Written comments on the proposed Municipal Harbor Plan Amendment will be considered. 
Comments must be received by 5:00 p.m. on September 21, 2018 (30 days after publication of this 
notice in the Environmental Monitor). Comments should be addressed to: 
 

Office of Coastal Zone Management 
251 Causeway Street, Suite 800 

Boston MA 02114 
Attention: Steve McKenna 

 
The Provincetown Municipal Harbor Plan Amendment is available for download at 
http://www.provincetown-ma.gov/DocumentCenter/View/9704. Hard copies are available upon 
request from the Provincetown Harbormaster’s Office by contacting Rex McKinsey at (508) 487-
7030. 
 
Copies of the state regulation under which the proposed planning program will be evaluated (301 
CMR 23.00) can be obtained at the State Bookstore, Room 116, State House, Boston, MA 02133, or 
electronically at: http://www.mass.gov/eea/docs/czm/fcr-regs/301-cmr-23.pdf. 

http://www.provincetown-ma.gov/DocumentCenter/View/9704
http://www.mass.gov/eea/docs/czm/fcr-regs/301-cmr-23.pdf
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